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Following a lengthy consultation process, instigated by NZKC’s three 
Labrador clubs, agreement was reached by more than the 75% 
support required that all proposed health testing be implemented.

As a consequence of the majority decisions reached new 
Registration Regulations are to be adopted. These regulations 
were tabled at the Executive Council meeting held on September 
17/18, 2016. They were approved subject to their publication in 
the November Dog World calling for submissions in time for the 
February 18/19, 2017 Executive Council meeting. The intention is 
to introduce the new regulations on 01/06/2017.

Moved Brian Harris: Seconded; Keith Brown – passed

Registration Regulations (new)
10.13. Labradors 

For all Labrador Retriever litters born after 01/06/2017, as a 
prerequisite to registration of any litter on the NZKC Register I or 
III, the following shall apply:

10.13.1 

The Sire and Dam of every litter must be radiographed and assessed 
by an approved scheme for hip and elbow dysplasia as applies for 
the Accredited Breeders Scheme and results supplied to NZKC.  Any 
parent whelped before January 1st 2000 may be excluded.  Frozen 
semen dispensations may be requested.  
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10.13.2 

The Sire or Dam of every litter must test clear/homozygous non-
mutant by DNA testing of PRA-PRCD and results supplied to NZKC.

10.13.3 

The Sire and Dam of every litter must hold a current annual eye 
certificate f rom a n a pproved e ye examiner a nd results s upplied 
to NZKC.   Any parent whelped before January 1st 2000 may be 
excluded.  Frozen semen dispensations may be requested.

10.13.4 

The Sire or Dam of every litter must test clear/homozygous non-
mutant by DNA testing of EIC and results supplied to NZKC.

10.13.5 

The Sire or Dam of every litter must test Dilute (D) Locus D, D Not 
carrying Dilute by DNA testing and results supplied to NZKC.

Submissions by January 31, 2017 to:

Director Secretary 
NZKC 
Private Bag 50903 
PORIRUA 5240 (or by email to) 
secretary@nzkc.org.nz

Further to the untimely resignation of Clyde Rogers from NZKC 
Executive Council and, in particular, the role of President it is
confirmed:

Nigel Trainor has accepted the position of President (to June 
2017)

Geoff Collins has accepted the position of Senior Vice President 
(to June 2017)

Consequently, a casual vacancy was created for a South Island 
Executive Council member. As per NZKC Rule 20 d (vi) “such vacancy 
shall be filled by the member who recorded the next highest 
number of votes provided that he or she shall be prepared to serve 
on the Executive Council”.

NZKC is pleased to advise that Karen McIntyre was the member who 
recorded the next highest number of votes at the 2016 ACOD and 
Karen has accepted the position of a South Island Executive Council
member through to June 2018. Karen’s contact details are listed 
on the NZKC website and will show monthly in the NZ Dog World.

Finally, as per NZKC Rule 20 d (v) Executive Council shall now
appoint one of their own number to the position of South Island 
Vice President.

Peter Dunne 
Director Secretary, NZKC
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